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Honululu, HI -  I last visited Hawaii 11 years ago.  At that time my wife and I lived for two months in a small furnished apartment here in Honolulu, a short distance from the famed Waikiki Beach on the island of Oahu.  My wife was not working at the time, we had no children, and my work was strictly a weekday responsibility.  As a result we enjoyed considerable free time to tour both Oahu itself and the neighboring island of Kauai.  Overall we had a very pleasant visit, in spite of a murder which took place in the garage of our apartment building.  Oh, there was also the burglary of our car while we were body surfing at Makapuu Beach.  But there were simply too many nice features of Hawaii not to like the islands.
Today many of these same features remain.  The beaches are still superb, hotels are reasonably inexpensive, and the weather approached idyllic.  What is different is that many of the tourists now enjoying our 50th state are. not fellow Americans but rather Japanese.  
Much of what Japan failed to achieve by military force in 1941 has been gained during the past 10 years due to economic clout.  Signage in Japanese is now universal throughout downtown Honolulu.  Several of the nightspots now cater strictly to Japanese tourist trade.  Even the call girls and porno palaces have adjusted to this economic fact of life with ads both in Japanese and English. 
In fact, many Hawaiians are now complaining that too many employers are now requiring fluency in Japanese as a condition for employment.  Even the local real estate con artists are busy translating their latest “time-sharing” scams (group ownership of Waikiki condos) into Japanese.
Although there are still many Americans who vacation in Hawaii, it seemed to me during my visit that the pendulum has swung toward the new Japanese market.  Many of the car-buying dollars which we have cycled to Tokyo instead of Detroit are now coming home via our own Japanese connection here in the tropics.
I thought you might like to know.
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